
Dear Sir/Madam, 

As a resident of Lymm, I have been greatly dissapointed with the recent Post Office and Bank 
closure. We became more and more isolated from the essential facilities. Moreover the Warrington 
Council is planning to built new houses without thorough consideration the residential rights for 
essential needs. 

With no Post Office and Bank, no direct bus to the nearest hospital, with the only access with one 
direction bumpy road (Pepper Street) to the Ravenbank Primary School and its neigbourhood - there 
are plenty of improvements required to the existed area. How would the residents be evacuated in 
case of the emergency from the area with the access of the only one narrow road? 

Another dangerous area is the bridge across the cannal into the New Road. There is a pedestrian 
area on the bridge on its right, however the Bulls Head Pub's smoking area occupied the esential part 
of the pavements forsing pedestrians into the road where it is a blind spot for the drivers due to the 
bridge sharp curve. Why this issue hasn't been addressed so far? 

Please do consider essential improvements to the existed area before creating more problems with a 
new building site with another dangerously narrow access to the neigbourhood. 

Looking forward to hearing from you. 

Many thanks. 

Kind Regards, 




